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CUSIP 953432101 / WJRYY

Please be advised that West Japan Railway Company has announced a stock distribution in the local 

market of 99 new shares for every 1 share held on June 30, 2011 (or a 100 for 1 stock split).

As a result, effective July 1, 2011, BNY Mellon will change the ratio on the West Japan Railway Company 

ADR program from 100 ADSs representing 1 ordinary share to the new ratio of 1 ADS representing 1 

ordinary share.

Old Ratio: 100 ADS  : 1 Ords

New Ratio: 1 ADS  : 1 Ord

There will be no mandatory exchange of stock.  Our ADR inventory will automatically represent the new 

ratio. There will be no change in CUSIP.

NOTE: 

Books will be closed from June 28, 2011 and will reopen on July 5, 2011 for issuance and cancellations of 

West Japan Railway Company ADRs.
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This information and data is provided for general purposes only; it is not investment advice and should not be used for any investment 

decisions nor trading purposes.  BNY Mellon does not warrant or guarantee the accuracy, timeliness or completeness of this 

announcement and shall have no liability for investment or other decisions based hereon, including market values loss on the sales or 

purchase of securities or other instruments or obligations.  We do not undertake any obligation to update or amend this information or 

data.  Nothing herein shall be deemed to constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation of an offer to buy securities.  


